
Pastoral Team 
Father Rick Krofchek (306-352-0988) 

Father Arpee Urquico  -  Deacon Joe Lang  -  Seminarian Chris Lindenbach 

OCT 6, 2019 3155 Windsor Park Road  -  Regina, SK   S4V 3B1 
Phone: 306-352-0800   Fax: 306-352-0999   
Email:  office@resurrectionparish.ca 
Summer Office Hours:  Monday to Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
                                       

This Weeks Readings 
 

TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME 
 

Habakkuk 1.2-3; 2.2-4 
2 Timothy 1.6-8, 13-14 

Luke 17.5-10 

 

SAT  5:00 pm 
SUN  9:00 am & 11:00 am 
 
MON No Mass 
  
TUE No Mass  
 

WED No Mass    

       

THU No Mass  
                    

FRI 8:15 am  Intentions of Theresa &  
                                       Rene Briere  
 
 
 
 

BAPTISMS 
For infant baptism, pick up a registration package at the 
welcome desk. For children 7 and older, call the parish 
office. The baptism package can be picked up at the  
welcome desk. Registration is required prior to the         
preparation class and you must be a registered member of 
Resurrection Parish.  
 

RECONCILIATION 
Offered prior to all Mass times or by appointment by calling 
the Priest  
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK /  
MINISTRY TO THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office to arrange for anointing for 
someone who is seriously ill, preparing for surgery or  
home-bound. We can visit upon request 
 

MARRIAGE 
Please contact the Priest to make  arrangements at least 
nine months in advance   
 

SACRAMENTS 
Confirmation/First Eucharist is available to children in grade 
2 or older and  offered during winter. First Reconciliation is 
available to children in grade 4 or older and offered during 
fall. Any questions contact the sacrament coordinator at  
sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 
 

MASS INTENTIONS 
If you would like to arrange for Mass Intentions, contact our 
office during office hours or our  Welcome Desk on the 
weekend.  
 

FUNERALS 
Our staff are able to assist you during this difficult time. 
Once you have contacted the funeral home, please call the 
Parish Office to plan the funeral Mass and other 
arrangements  
 

PARISH REGISTRATION 
Registration forms are available on the Resurrection web-
site, at the parish office or at the Welcome Desk. Please 
notify the Parish Office of any address changes. 
 

HOSPITAL CHAPLAINS 
Hospital chaplains visit patients and their families to  
address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a friendly 
face and comforting presence, to talk about people’s fears 
and concerns, to bring Communion, and to contact a priest 
for anointing of the sick. 
 

Pasqua Hospital:  306-519-1380 
Wascana Rehabilitation Centre:  306-530-6511 
General Hospital:  306-519-1405 

MASSTIMES 

INFORMATION 

“If you have faith the size of a mustard seed, you could say to this mulberry tree, 
‘Be uprooted and planted in the sea,’ and it would obey you.” (Luke 17:6).  

 
Most of us are aware that a mustard seed is incredibly small; in fact, it was one 
of the smallest seeds known in the world. The mulberry tree, on the other hand, 
was known to have a vast and large network of roots which spread far out from 

the trunk of the tree. Jesus’ point is that faith cannot be measured by size or 
depth. It is as if He is saying that the key is quality, not quantity. It is not the size 

of one’s faith, but its presence, and the willingness of each person to rely on 
that faith in trying times. One of the most important facets of a disciple’s life is 
trust in God. It is that trust, a trust built on faith, which gives us the strength to 

follow lives of responsibility and service. What Jesus is saying at the end of      
today’s Gospel, “…we have done only what we ought to have done,” is that     

service is a privilege – a gift of God’s love and mercy, not a burden.  

The 2019 Archbishop’s Appeal campaign launch is coming soon!  



RCIACORNER 

PARISHSTAFF 
 

ASSISTANT TO THE PASTOR 
Victoria Billett 

 

PARISHSACRAMENTS 
Barb Moser 

 

RCIACoordinator 
Danica Love 

 

OFFICEADMINISTRATION 
Lori Babyak 

 

PARISHFINANCE 
Karen Vey 

 

FINANCIALACCOUNT MGR 
Terry Harty 

 

HALL&Kitchen 
Tom Kuntz 

 

COMMUNICATIONS 
Randy Johnson 

 

CUSTODIAN 
Susan Viergutz 

RCIA Sessions start this week. 
 

Our first meeting will be a “Come and See” format.  Come out to this ses-
sion, hear what RCIA will entail this year and meet the team and others 

interested in journeying this year. 
 

If you are interested in discerning your decision to join the Catholic Church 
or 

 journeying with someone as their sponsor while they discern, 
October 9 at 7:00 in Room 2 is the place for you! 

 

Pre-registration is not required but would be appreciated.  You can          
pre-register by contacting Danica Love at (306) 789-7628 or by emailing 

rcia@resurrectionparish.ca 

Choose Life: For The Unborn and Those Their Lives Affect - We are all formed in the image and likeness of our 
God (Gen 1:26-27), and no political party, cultural understanding, or activist group can remove that from us.  The 
Church upholds this teaching for all people. We are commissioned to uphold the dignity of each and every person. When 
we leave Mass the priest or deacon will tell us to, “go in the peace of Christ, proclaiming the Gospel with our lives!” To 
this we exclaim, “Thanks be to God!” We are called to live in a way that affirms and proclaims the infinite value of each 
and every person. Living in the promise of the Easter story – out of death comes new life – we can journey alongside 
those facing unwanted pregnancy, especially those pregnancies that resulted from acts of violence. As the Body of 
Christ, we are pained when such terrible acts happen. This fact does not remove the innumerable worth of that new life. 
The way in which a life is created does not determine their value. Their dignity and love are infinite and unchanging, 
though sometimes it can be hard for us to see that.  
Choosing life for the unborn calls us to safeguard the dignity of those who, through a loss of their own dignity, are put 
into a position where abortion seems like the best or only option for them. The Church calls us to be builders of God’s 
Kingdom here on earth. In such a Kingdom, rape, incest, unjust medical and economic systems, among many other  
factors would not exist therefore no one would feel that abortion was the best or only option for them. If we want to 
protect the unborn we need to simultaneously work towards protecting the dignity of all of those affected by the lives of 
the unborn as well.  

It’s getting to be that time of year again. Resurrection Parish 
is once again looking for donations of (nut-free) candy to help 
out with our Halloween festivities in the hall on the evening  
or Oct. 31st. Please drop donations off at the office or  
at the Welcome Desk after any of the Masses.   

Kids Alive - Kids Alive will begin on October 27th, all those in grades K-5 are invited to come and 
join us for an afternoon of snacks, fun and faith studies!  So get your kids excited for an awesome 
year!  The first afternoon runs from 2-3:30 and runs the last Sunday of every month until May 
24h.   Registration is preferred, for more info, contact Natalie at youth@resurrectionparish.ca 

Jump - Jump will begin on October 21st, all those in grades 6-8 are invited to come and join us for an 
evening of food, fun and faith studies!  The first evening runs from 7-9pm and runs every 2nd Monday 
until May 25th.  Registration is preferred, for more info, contact Madison at 
youth@resurrectionparish.ca  
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Higher - Higher will begin on October 28th, all those in grades 9-12 are invited to come and join us 
for an evening of food, fun and faith studies! The first evening runs from 7-9pm and runs every 2nd 
Monday until May 11th.  Registration is preferred, for more info, contact Jade/Joel/Jamie/Erika at 
youth@resurrectionparish.ca 

Youth program registration is available at the Welcome Desk or online via our web-site 



OUR PARISH HAS AN ACTIVE PRAYER MINISTRY CONSISTING OF 50+ MINISTERS.  
IF YOU HAVE A PRAYER REQUEST PLEASE CONTACT: 

Sharon Schauerte - Ph 306-586-9143   
email Sharon_schauerte2@hotmail.com 

YOUTH MINISTRY HELP NEEDED 
Investing in today's youth is necessary in growing the body of Christ. Teaching them to grow in their             
relationship with God prepares them to serve Christ in all they do which nurtures their relationship with Christ, 
the congregation and allows the church to flourish.  We are looking for people to help with our various youth 
programs.  It is up to all of us to support the youth of our parish! To find out how you can help, please leave 
your name and contact information at the Welcome and Information desk 

RESURRECTION PARISH HARVEST SUPPER 
October 27th 

2 Sittings   4:30 & 6:30 
Advance Tickets Only 

Adults $15, Youth 10 & Under $10, Preschool Free 
Tickets go on Sale after the Masses October 5 & 6 

OCTOBER – REVERENCE FOR LIFE MONTH  
 
Greetings everyone!  We are called by our   
Arch-bishop to set aside the month of October 
pondering and promoting life in all its stages 
from conception to natural death. The four    
pillars of reverencing life are 1. the unborn      
2. the poor  3. Victims of Violence 4. The      
Elderly, Sick and Dying.  We will be saying a 
decade of the rosary and the St. Michael prayer 
before all the Masses in October for  those   
various intentions. We will also be collecting for 
the Santa Maria Nursing Home to support their 
spiritual program. Check the website of the 
Archdiocese and follow Rev. for Life links to  
articles by Dr. Brett Salkeld. 
 

Thanks for your support and caring. God 
bless, Rev. for Life Committee! 

Mission Sunday Sunday, October 6, 2019 

“Go! Make disciples of all naƟons.” (Mt 28:19) These 

words—the imperaƟve mission of Christ—call each 

bapƟzed Catholic to acƟon. The Church has a lasƟng 

mission to perform in this world, a mission that is 

ever more apparent, and the need for it is ever more 

urgent. In fact, mission isn’t something the Church does. It is what 

the Church is! This year, World Mission Sunday is on October 20. 

This is a worldwide collecƟon for the missionary Church that offers 

emergency aid when disaster strikes, cares for refugees in war‐torn 

countries, provides rural health clinics and transportaƟon for 

priests, catechists, religious and lay pastoral workers. It offers      

financial support for the daily needs of all missionaries. Please pray 

for the missions and be generous on World Mission Sunday. 

On Oct. 12‐13, 2019 please welcome Deacon Stan 

Kroetsch who will speak about CHALICE ‐ a Canadian, 

Catholic sponsorship program. He will explain how you 

can help a desƟtute child at one of 56 mission sites in 

15 developing countries. The website is 

www.chalise.ca 

Knights of Columbus - Winter Clothes Collection - The Knights of          
Columbus are collecting gently used (or new) winter clothing (items in need are coats, 
mitts, toques, scarves, boots. etc. ) for distribution to local schools and other venues. 
Please drop them off in the boxes provided in the gathering space. If possible wash or 
clean the articles prior to drop off and mark the bags as such. Your gift of love and 
warmth will be greatly appreciated by others this winter. 



Please consider supporting these parishioners businesses, who have graciously helped support our weekly bulletin 

For each quote requested you’ll be entered for a  
chance to win $ 50,000 

For each policy purchased,  
we’ll provide a referral fee to Resurrection Parish 

      Contact us at resurrection@hibi.ca  
OR call us at 306 729-3522 
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This month begins Reverence for Life Month within 
the Archdiocese of Regina.  
This year we will be posting all our Reverence for Life 
materials on our Facebook page and on the Archdiocesan 
Reverence for Life page, which can be found under 
Ministries and Services, Social Justice. Please follow up 
on Facebook by searching “Archdiocese of Regina”.  Any 
questions or concerns please contact Tashia Toupin at  
ttoupin@archregina.sk.ca

Second Installment in a series by Dr. Brett Salkeld on 
Catholic Voting
How (Not) To Vote Like a Catholic
If I manage to achieve my goal with this piece, I will have 
left many of my readers unsettled.  I will be critiquing two 
prominent approaches to voting as a Catholic that are 
oversimplified and misleading.  They do, however, have 
the advantage of being clear and simple.  People like clear 
and simple things.  Especially when faced with difficult 
choices and imperfect options.  My goal is to make us 
uncomfortable with these too simple approaches.  And 
people don’t like being made uncomfortable.... 
https://archregina.sk.ca/news/2019/09/24/how-not-vote-
catholic

2019 JESUIT LECTURE:
Resisting Throwaway Culture: How a consistent life 
ethic can unite a fractured people
DATE: Wed, Oct. 16, 2019
TIME: 7:00 PM
WHERE: Campion Auditorium
3737 Wascana Parkway
WHO: Dr. Charles Camosy
Associate Professor, Theological and 
Social Ethics Fordham University
ABOUT THE LECTURE:
Based on his book of the same name, 
Dr. Camsoy reflects on this time of
realignment when we have been given a unique moment 
to put aside the frothy, angsty political debates and think 
harder about our deepest values. This lecture will be 
an opportunity to dialogue about what kinds of values 
should serve as the foundation for a new political culture. 
More Info about  Dr. Charles Camosy and the Jesuit 
Lecture Series can be found at the links below:
https://campioncollege.ca/events/jesuit-lecture/
https://www.facebook.com/events/2653797187984875/

The Flourishing Congregations Institute was established 
at Ambrose University to explore and describe church 
attenders’, leaders’, and experts’ perspectives on the 
variables that account for flourishing within Catholic, 
mainline, and conservative Protestant congregations in 
Canada. You can be a part of the continued research by 
participating in the survey at this link.  
https://tinyurl.com/fc236c
The survey takes about 15-20 minutes to complete. You 
can stop and return to it if you can’t complete it in one 
sitting. For more information, or if you have questions, 
please contact Amanda Trainor at the Archdiocese of 
Regina 306-352-1651 ext. 230 or atrainor@archregina.
sk.ca

TF159: Resisting Throwaway Culture with Dr. Charlie 
Camosy - Part 1
Dr. Charlie Camosy, professor of Ethics at Fordham 
University in New York, joins Eric and Brett during this 
Reverence for Life month in the Archdiocese of Regina. In 
this first of a four-part series on his latest book “Resisting 
Throwaway Culture” they’ll look at the broad and problematic 
cultural and political context we find ourselves in and begin 
an examination of the potential for a consistent life ethic to 
break down the barriers of polarization and create an ethos 
centered on care for the vulnerable in all facets of society. 
http://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/tf159-resisting-throwaway-
culture-with-dr-charlie-camosy-part-1

Archbishop’s Appeal 
“If you have faith the size of a mustard seed, you could say 
to this mulberry tree, ‘Be uprooted and planted in the sea,’ 
and it would obey you.” (Luke 17:6). Most of us are aware 
that a mustard seed is incredibly small; in fact, it was one of 
the smallest seeds known in the world. The mulberry tree, 
on the other hand, was known to have a vast and large 
network of roots which spread far out from the trunk of the 
tree. Jesus’ point is that faith cannot be measured by size 
or depth. It is as if He is saying that the key is quality, not 
quantity. It is not the size of one’s faith, but its presence, 
and the willingness of each person to rely on that faith in 
trying times. One of the most important facets of a disciple’s 
life is trust in God. It is that trust, a trust built on faith, which 
gives us the strength to follow lives of responsibility and 
service. What Jesus is saying at the end of today’s Gospel, 
“…we have done only what we ought to have done,” is that 
service is a privilege – a gift of God’s love and mercy, not a 
burden. [Printed with permission: source.www.catholicstewardship.com]
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BULLETIN BOARD
Our Lady of Peace Parish Fall Supper
Friday, October 18th - Two sittings 5:00 and 6:30 p.m.  $20.00 for 
adults, 7 to 12 years $10.00 and under 6 Free.  At Our Lady of Peace 
Church, 425 Broad St. North.  Fully accessible.  Call 306-543-0421 
or 306-543-5355 for tickets.  Enjoy SUPPER - door prizes - 50/50 
- Silent Auction - Money Raffle.  Sponsored by Our Lady of Peace 
Finance Council and all proceeds from this fundraiser go towards Air-
conditioning needs.

Employment Opportunities

Director Position – Birthright Regina Inc.
Birthright Regina has been providing love, support and hope to women facing 
unplanned regnancies for over 50 years. All Birthright Services are free and 
confidential. Our motto is, “It is the right of every pregnant woman to give birth, 
and the right of every baby to be born.”
The Director provides leadership in achieving the organization’s mission and 
directing the day-to-day operations in the office. She works with the Board of 
Directors to achieve the organization’s mission, annual goals and objectives, as 
well as directing the volunteers toward the achievement of these goals. Some 
responsibilities are meeting with
women seeking the services of Birthright, recruitment and training of volunteers, 
community relations, involvement in school presentations, and a role, along 
with the Board, in fundraising. The Director is required to work 15 hours per 
week. The position ould be a volunteer position or paid by an honorarium. 
Please send your cover letter and resume to birthrightregina1771@gmail.com

WANTED—OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR 
Holy Family Parish, Regina is seeking a dynamic and service 
orientated individual to fill the full-time position of Office Administrator. 
The responsibilities include reception and general administration 
as well as back-up duties to other positions. Previous experience 
in a busy office and strong keyboarding skills are necessary to be 
successful. The position deals with highly sensitive and confidential 
information. This position reports to the Pastor. Salary TBD based on 
experience. Contact 306-949-7678 or office@holyfamilyregina.com 
for more details.

St. Vincent de Paul Parish, Weyburn, SK: Administrative 
Assistant/Receptionist
This position will be mainly reception, office duties, and assisting 
our priest as required. Proficiency in all Microsoft Office programs is 
important, and knowledge of Quickbooks would be an asset. Must 
also be willing to learn the Parish Friendly software program. Some 
training will be available. Work week is presently 7 hours a day, 4 
days a week. Wages are negotiable based on experience and skills.
The application deadline is Sunday, Sept. 15, 2019.To apply, send 
your resume to stvincent@sasktel.net or search for “St. Vincent” at  
www.indeed.com

Archdiocese of Regina Weekly Report
Sign Up now at

www.archregina.sk.ca/news
This week’s top local stories, parish and

 diocesan events, and 
national and international news 

of Catholic interest delivered 
to your in-box every Friday!

Young Adult Public Living Rosary
Come join your RCYA Team at the front steps of Holy Rosary Cathedral 
on October 7th at 6:30pm to commemorate the Liturgical Feast of Our 
Lady of the Rosary. Following a Community Living Rosary, there will 
be fellowship; all are welcome!

One Thousand Haily Mary’s
On Saturday, October 12, 2019, at St. Anthony’s Church in Regina, 
after the 9:00 a.m. Mass, we will pray 1,000 Hail Marys during the 
exposition of the Blessed Sacrament. We will pray for the triumph 
of the Immaculate Heart of Mary over the evil one and in reparation 
for our sins. We will also pray the prayers associated with CANADA 
NEEDS OUR LADY that are happening across Canada that day. 
Please join us for all or some of the prayers.

2019 Holy Rosary Oktoberfest Fundraiser
BOOK THE DATE- Oct 26, 2019: It’s that time of year again. Come 
join your Cathedral community for a night of great food, live music, 
silent auction and much more! Tickets sold every Sunday after Mass, 
and available at the Parish Office and at Burns- Hanley for $30.00 a 
person.

Holy Trinity Parish Fall Turkey Supper 
Sunday, October 20, Holy Trinity Church, 5020 Sherwood Drive, 
Regina – Meal served continuously 5 to 6: 30 pm.  Advance Tickets 
only from Holy Trinity office (306) 543-3838 or after weekend Masses.  
Adults $20; Youth (age 6 to 12) $10; Children (5 & under) free.  Take 
out meals available $20.  Catered by Charlotte’s (Moose Jaw).  

Holy Cross Parish Harvest Supper
Holy Cross Parish’ Harvest Supper, Sunday, October 20, 2019. Two 
settings at 4:15 and 6:30 p.m. 
Resurrection Parish Hall, 3155 Windsor Park Road. Cost: Adult - 
$15.00, Children (6 -12) - $10.00, 
Children (5 and under) – Free. Menu includes: turkey, ham, mashed 
potatoes, gravy, dressing, turnip, cabbage rolls, coleslaw, mixed 
vegetables, cranberries, buns, dessert, ice cream, coffee, tea and 
juice. Wine will also be available. Tickets on sale after all Sunday 
Masses or call Wayne & Trudy Rutten at 306-789-8151 or call Holy 
Cross Office at 306-347-0929

Public Rosary
Sunday, October 13, join Catholics around the world in praying a 
Public Rosary, with Rosary Coast to Coast.  We will be praying 
a public Rosary in front of Holy Rosary Cathedral at 3:00 p.m.  
Bring lawn chairs if you need to sit down.  Contact Patti Burlock at 
mulligap@accesscomm.ca  for more information.

Archdiocese of Regina
445 Broad St. North

Regina, SK   S4R 2X8
306-352-1651

www.archregina.sk.ca 
Bulletin announcements can be sent to:

communications@archregina.sk.ca



     Harvest Supper 
     Mark your calendars for  

    Holy Cross Parish’                                                
            Harvest Supper 

  
  

Sunday, October 20, 2019 
  

Two settings at 4:15 and 6:30 p.m. 
Resurrection Parish Hall,  3155 Windsor Park Road 

  
Cost:  Adult - $15.00, Children (6 -12) - $10.00,  

Children (5 and under) - Free,  
  

Menu includes:  turkey, ham, mashed potatoes, gravy,                            
dressing, turnip, cabbage rolls, coleslaw,  

mixed vegetables, cranberries, buns, dessert, ice cream,                                              
coffee, tea and juice.    

Wine will also be available.   

Tickets on sale after all  Sunday Masses or call Wayne & 
Trudy Rutten at 306-789-8151or call Holy Cross Office at 306
-347-0929  ... 

 





Holy Trinity 
Roman Catholic Parish

5020 Sherwood Drive, Regina, SK

Fowl Supper
Sunday, October 20, 2019

5:00 - 6:30 Continuous Seating

Turkey and ALL the Trimmings!
Catered by Charlotte’s Catering (Moose Jaw, SK)

50/50 Draws

       Advance Tickets Only:
      Adults - $20
      Youth (ages 6-12) - $10
      Children (5 & under) - Free
                                    Take Out Meals - $20

Tickets can be purchased from the parish office (306) 543-3838 
weekdays between 9:00 am-4:00 pm or after weekend Masses. 

Email: htrinity@sasktel.net or visit us at www.holytrinityregina.ca. 
Search our Facebook Event: Holy Trinity RC Parish Fowl Supper 2019.

All proceeds go to the Holy Trinity Building Fund
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